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MANY THANKS to Ran Lilach, our Financial Manager, for this expertise, his devotion and dedication, his cooperation and his friendship in the years that he worked with us. We wish him well in his new path and hope that he finds a pleasant environment and satisfaction in his endeavors.
	RESULTS OF THE RE-VOTE ON YIZRE’EL 2030 PROJECT
293 members with the right to vote – 192 participated in the vote
· Multi-generation Community  145 votes for / 27 against / 20 abstentions
· Work, Livelihood, Career – 148 for / 24 against / 20 abstentions
· Education – 156 for / 19 against / 20 abstentions
· Klita – 126 for / 40 against / 26 abstentions



MAZKIRUT MEETING             24/1/2021 
· It was decided that the format for Mazkirut meetings would be as follows:
The first meeting of every month will be devoted to strategies or to subjects that the Mazkirut wants to advance and the rest of the meetings will be devoted to the running of the community i.e. every day and urgent matters.
· Discussion on solutions for housing the families of 4 children living in temporary housing on the second floor.  Two of the families are not eligible for housing in the new neighborhoods in the near future. Two families are eligible for housing in the cottage neighborhood and the northern neighborhood when they are built. The housing committee made their recommendations for a solution. The Mazkirut directed that the Building Management immediately begin work on these solutions for the 2 families with no permanent housing in the near future and to examine budget wise the solution for the 2 families who will be getting permanent housing. 
· Each member of the Mazkirut was asked to choose two goals that they are willing to prepare and lead, for discussion.
· Opposition to the Wind Turbines: About 200 members signed a letter to Ein Harod Ichud asking them to withdraw from the agreement they signed for the erection of wind turbines on the Gilboa. The kibbutz can not formally send the letter in the name of the kibbutz. In order to do so a vote must be held where members of the kibbutz will express their opinion. It was decided that the Environmental Committee prepare a quick survey through the Kehilanet to find out the community’s view on the subject and then officially send a letter of objection to Ein Harod Ichud.
SOCIAL EDUCATION: After two and a half years of working with Yizre’el’s youth, Yoni Brauman has decided to study for his second degree and become a social worker.
Mai Sverski will replace him and will lead the youth leaders’ team, Yuval Agmon will be in charge of the youths’ work in the branches of the kibbutz. 
Many thanks to Yoni for his deep devotion to the youth, for his faith in them and for leading them forward to high aspirations. We wish him every success in his new profession and also wish Mai, Yuval, Daniel, Eden and Michal (the new youth leaders) success and satisfaction.
                                                                         Adi Ilan Goldstein
WALKS FOR SENIORS
We are beginning a fortnightly program of short walks in the area. The idea being, walks on Mondays between 10:00 – 12:00.
1. Once a month a short walk in the area around Yizre’el with a break for tea and cake, in good company with country views.
2. “Non Walking Trips” – once a month we will take car trips and visit sites in the area. (places up to half an hour’s drive) mainly for people who have difficulty walking.
Later when we will finally be able to take trips in bigger groups, we will organize day trips by bus once every two months. 
                                  Zohar Assaf and Rinat Chikorel. (Seniors Committee)
EXERCISING ON TUESDAYS
Open air exercise on Tuesdays at 16:00 on Yizre’el.
This is a gift to seniors with professional instructors.
The activity will start after the lockdown in a group of up to 20 participants. 
We must choose one of the following: 
1. Healthy Exercise – with Nirit Kochavi. Working on improvement of balance, strengthening the muscles of the skeleton, improvement of movement of the joints.
2. Walks with Nordic Sticks – (sticks can be provided by Dorot)
3. Pilates with Ravit
Please contact Inbal with your preference. We will order the activity that receives the most requests.   
FROM THE HOUSING COMMITTEE
Tammy Penn’s double storey flat will soon be available for those who are interested and eligible for permanent housing. The flat was renovated recently and is 97sqm.and can not be enlarged. Those interested should contact Aviva Beutler.
Moves in temporary housing: Neta Cohen is moving to a 54sqm flat above the Darom family.
Tsafnat Mor is moving into Neta Cohen’s flat.
Ma’ayan Epstein is moving above Israel Mor.
Ma’ayan Epstein’s flat (above Efrat Agmon) will be renovated and will go to a young family who are in a Young Generation flat. 
The young Broadhurst family will be leaving their flat to a temporary one to allow for renovation. 
The closing of patios in temporary housing using canvas awnings.
Things that belong to a house are paid for by the kibbutz, such as air conditioners and their installation, gas and its installation, so awnings should  also be paid for. From now, on new patios and awnings will be paid for by the kibbutz. Families who have already put up awnings will be partially reimbursed after they leave the temporary housing, on presenting a receipt for the awning and after the building management has checked it out.
Method of reimbursement for those who have put up awnings:
A family that leaves its temporary flat up to two years after installing the awning, will receive 70% of the cost. For every additional year over 2 years, the sum will go down by 5% until it reaches 50%. 
Solutions for families with 4 children living in temporary housing: Adding a room to be built above the secure room of the flat below, renovate the flat belonging to the late Yehuda Bir as temporary housing.
                                                 Aviva Beutler Head of the Housing Committee

	ALMOND FESTIVAL
SATURDAY 13.2.21
10:00 – 12:30
YOU ARE INVITED TO THE ALMOND ORCHARD
SEE THE ALMOND BLOSSOM
PICNIC UNDER THE TREES
HERBAL TEA AND SOUP
PICNIC SETS WILL BE GIVEN OUT ON THE WAY DOWN
INCLUDING PITOT AND ZAATAR, LABANA, CAKE AND FRUIT
SIGN UP THRU KAHILANET
WE SUGGEST YOU BRING MATS TO SIT ON AND ADDITIONS FOR THE PICNIC.
ONLY  RESIDENTS INVITED
Festival Committee: Stella and Akiva Greenberg, Kobi Levi, Tom Adler, Doron Kagan, Eviatar Assaf, Yoni Brauman, Eli Friedman, Yotam Assaf, Eyal Tirosh, Lotem Cohen, Ziv Ben Bassat, Tomer Hayun, Mavis Kaplan and Noa Armoza



THOSE WHO WANT TO LOOK AFTER THE KIBBUTZ AND BEAUTIFY IT  SHOULD CONTACT MAVIS 0525225966
MEMBER OF THE GARDENING BRANCH

STELLA’S NEW LOGO
Stella with the help of Dana Beutler has come up with a new logo for her shop and workshop. She has a new Facebook site to promote her creations.
Her children’s clothing is hand made paying special attention to quality and environmental friendly materials. 
Many thanks to Navah Sloman and Hamutal Asaf, her partners in making a dream come true. 
You are welcome to visit the workshop and her Facebook page and rejoice in her renewed endeavor. www.stella-design.shop 

English is Fun  -  with Rahel

As a wise man once said….
There is no man more empty than he who is full of himself.           (Confucius)
Have you noticed for instance, that the most boring people are those who begin every sentence with the word "I"?
You have nothing more precious than to hide the fact that you haven't a cent in your pocket?
(Anthony Quinn)
One must take into account that most proverbs were written by the have-nots.  Those who do have money have no time for such nonsense.
"We"  is something that can be said only by a person who has worms.       (Mark Twain)
Every time that someone says "we", try to tell him this.  It works wonderfully, we tried it.
An opinion is not made more correct just because somebody sacrifices himself for it.      (Oscar Wilde)
And here’s the proof; every child today knows that the earth is flat and stationary and that the sun revolves around it.
The conscience of the politician is clean because it is hardly ever used.           (Benjamin Disraeli)
Conscience and humour have something in common – they are both things that you have and others don't.)
Only someone who falls in love with himself need not to expect disappointment.  (Benjamin Franklin)
I am not so young that I know everything.                                (Andre Mauroi)
A man has two high spots in his life: when he is 3 and when he is 18.  At age 3 he knows the questions, and at age 18 he knows all the answers.
Put all your eggs in one basket and WATCH THAT BASKET!                                 (Mark Twain)
A hen is only an egg's way of making another egg.
Long words are a matter of luck.
For instance, you need an etymologist to tell an entomologist from an econometrist, especially if you're hemeralopic.
There are two things that are infinite – the universe and the stupidity of man.          (Albert Einstein)
And you can count on Einstein: he was always right, relatively.	
				…………….MORE NEXT WEEK




   
                            
      


